
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING: 
Hearing are now being held hybrid, meaning in-person and virtual. To participate in the public hearing 
virtually you can call 1 (323)553-1010 Phone Conference ID 350 517 611# or to join via video please visit 
https://www.skagitcounty.net/Departments/OfficeofLandUsehearings/main.htm.  If you are having issues 
connecting to the hearing please call (360) 416-1740. 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Skagit County Hearing Examiner will hold a public hearing on August 11, 
2021 in the Board of County Commissioners Hearing Room, 1800 Continental Place, Mount Vernon, 
Washington, at 9:00 a.m. or soon thereafter, for the purpose of determining the following: 
 

a. Critical Areas Variance PL21-0002 and Shoreline Substantial Development Permit PL21-0037 for 
Washington State Department of Fish & Wildlife to make improvements to the existing boat launch at 
Lake Cavanaugh. The improvements include replacement of the vault toilet, regrading the parking 
area, replacing signs, adding a new pre-cast concrete boat launch with articulated mats around the 
launch, installing a boarding float and associate concrete abutment, created ADA compliance parking, 
and installing mitigation plantings. The proposed project is located at 34951 South Shore Drive within 
the NE ¼ of Section 35, Township 33 North, Range 6 East, W.M. (P66486 & P66487). Staff Contact: 
Leah Forbes, Senior Planner 

 
 
Your views for or against the requests are invited either by attendance, representation or letter.  
Comments and/or facsimiles must be received by Planning and Development Services no later than 4:30 
p.m. August 10, 2021 or be presented at the public hearing.  E-mail comments may be submitted with the 
PDS website under the current legal notices tab or to the Office of the Hearing Examiner. 

TO BE PUBLISHED ONE TIME ONLY IN THE July 22, 2021 Edition.   
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